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Executive Headteacher Comment 

Welcome to the second edition of our new look newsletter.  Thank you to those of you who have shared 

such positive feedback on this new approach.  I am confident it will be a relevant source of information 

and help keep you updated with all aspects of school life at Sudbourne.   

This week, I wanted to share the positive news that we have had an overwhelming 54 first place 

preferences for entry to Reception in September 2023 and a total of 150 applications.  With a cohort of 

45, this means we are significantly oversubscribed. We have been working hard in school to offer a range 

of open mornings to prospective parents and also individual parents tours.  The feedback received has 

been very positive and the children have been a credit to the school during these tours.  Prospective 

parents often comment on how calm the school is and how well behaved and focused the children are in 

the classrooms. Well done to all involved.   

On the subject of pupil intake, it has now been confirmed that the PAN (Published Admission Number) 

for Sudbourne Primary will change from September 2024 to 30 children per Reception entry.  The PAN of 

30 will then progress through the school in subsequent years.  This followed a request by school leaders 

and the Governing Body to Lambeth.  Over time, this will provide a number of spare learning spaces as 

we will not require as many classrooms.  The teachers and I have some exciting plans of what these 

spaces could be used for (i.e. music room, primary science laboratory or an art room).  We will keep you 

informed in the coming years about these exciting plans.   

Have a nice weekend. 

Mr. James Broad, Executive Headteacher  



Head of School Comment 

 

It is hard to believe that I am almost at the end of my first full term at Sudbourne. It is a joy to see our 

lovely new building coming to life with news displays that celebrate learning and everything Sudbourne 

stands for. Getting to know the children has been my focus this term. I am thoroughly enjoying hearing 

about what they have achieved or how they have demonstrated our school values over a hot chocolate.  

I would like to thank Simon (Kit’s Dad), David (Felix and Oscar’s Dad) and Richard (Max and Zoe’s Dad) for 

their efforts this week with dismantling the library furniture at the old site. A job that several companies 

said was unachievable. It shows that perseverance really does pay off! We hope to have this brought 

over in the coming weeks.  

We have recently reviewed our lesson structure and our expectations of how each is lesson, regardless 

of subject or year group, is taught – this is our pedagogy for teaching and learning. Our consistent lesson 

structure is based upon the research and work of Barak Roshenshine’s principles for effect learning. 

During the Summer term, we will be arranging a morning for you to come in and see this in practise. 

We have a busy 2 weeks to come. Please read the key dates at the end of the newsletter, to ensure you 

do not miss anything.  

I hope all the mothers and mother figures in our community have a lovely weekend and feel loved and 

celebrated for all they do. 

Hollie Kingshott – Head of School 



 

House Launch Day 

On Thursday 9th March, we had a brilliant house launch day. It was fantastic to see the children getting 

into the team spirit and seeing the school full of our house colours. We learnt a house chant, came up 

with house mottos and put our thumb print on our house shield. 

Year 6's are currently applying to become House captain and house points are being collected in our 

amazing house collector. Staff celebrate children's efforts with blue house point tokens and gold house 

point tokens for keeping and showing our school values 

We would like to thank Ms Henry for her incredible efforts with creating our house shields!  

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



Red Nose Day! 

 

Today we proudly celebrated Comic Reliefs, Red Nose Day by sharing our best jokes. Money raised 

supports a number of charities that provide a safe place everyone, improve mental health and aim to 

create a world where everyone can survive and thrive .We hope the jokes make you laugh, as much as 

they did us. 

 

RB - Why did the dog sit on the toilet? Because he was a poo-dle!   - Toby  

1/2K - Why did the cow go to the cinema? To go and watch the mooo-vie! - Axel 

2K - What does a hedgehog eat for breakfast? Prickled Onions - Willow    

        What does a cloud where under its raincoat? Thunderwear - Harper 

3/4C - How did the tree get on the computer? She logged on  - Glory 

4G - Knock Knock.  Who's there? Someone who can’t reach the doorbell!   - Nia 



Eggtravagant Egg Competition! 

 

We are pleased to announce our first annual eggtravagant egg competition. The theme this year is 

‘London in Spring.’ Today in assembly we explored Spring and what makes London special. The 

competition requires the children to use at least 1 hard boiled egg, to represent the theme how ever 

they wish. Entries are optional but we would love if everyone took part. Please bring in your named 

entry on Wednesday 29th March.  

Winner’s will be announced on Friday31st March. 

Here are some previous examples of the theme. 

 



 

 

 



Enrichment Club Summer Term Bookings are now Open! 

 



 



 

 



 

 

House Winners 

 



This week's winners are - Ritzy & Brockwell with 384  

Well Done! 

Sudbourne Superstars! 

 

 Well Done to the children who were awarded as our Sudbourne Superstars for producing outstanding 

work in a curriculum area.  

W/C - 6th March 2023 

Nursery - Elijah - Lovely retelling of Handa's Surprise 

RB - Ivy May - For making a real effort and lots of progress with her writing. 

RC - Matteo - For forming his letters correctly 

1C - Frederick - for consistently giving it a go when called upon to answer questions on the carpet. You 

are a font of information! 

1/2K - Zoe - For demonstrating resilience in math's assessment and for building her confidence! 

2K - Scarlett - For her fabulous recount of world book day 

3G - Tiana - Fantastic presentation in English 

3/4C - Kyron - Finished work in RE 

4G - Mateo - Working hard and succeeding in maths. 

5/6V - Kayley - Working so hard on her handwriting in English 

5/6C - Abdala - Excellent, neat work in English 



5/6W - Kiki - Writing a memoir 

 

W/C - 13th March 2023 

Nursery - Cali - for his creativity across a range of media 

RB - Skylar - for working really hard on her blending in phonics 

RC - Nayerobi- for working really hard in all areas and believing in herself 

1C -Florentina - for being brave enough to attempt a golden sentence today and succeeding 

1/2K - Logan- for showing excellent listening in maths and for his focus in place value lessons. 

2K - Edgar - For showing excellent focus with your reading, you clearly read lots  at home well done! 

3G - Imogen - For an incredibly descriptive sequel of the story Flotsam. 

3/4C - Kashari - for positive attitude and hard work in English   

4G - Barney- for excellent sewing in DT 

5/6V - Jahaluka - for imaginative writing  

5/6C - Hamza - for focussing on success criteria and adding more complex punctuation into his writing.  

5/6W - Saka - for his efforts in improving his handwriting in English 

Hot Chocolate with the Head! 

 

Well Done to the following children that had Hot Chocolate with the Head for demonstrating one of our 

school values. 

W/C - 6th March 2023 

RB - Nasir - For demonstrating integrity and always doing the right thing. 

RC - Wren - Being kind to her friends. 

1C - Josephine - for showing the Sudbourne value of kindness to everyone she encounters. 



1/2K - Kymani  - For demonstrating resilience and perseverance consistently this week. 

2K - Rayan - For his achievement in all his learning this week. 

3G - Jessiah - For presevering when things become difficult for her. 

3/4C - Zion - Perseverance in his work when he finds it difficult. 

4G - Sophia - Kindness - Always being kind to people around her. 

5/6V - Keanna - Integrity - Thoughtful contributions to our lessons and for consistently working hard. 

5/6C - Tova - For demonstrating resilience for perseverance in maths.  

5/6W - Iqra - Kindness.  

 

W/C - 13th March 2023 

RB - Ritaj - for showing perseverance with her number formation 

RC - Ophelia- for consistently taking care of our classroom. 

1C -Bea for her achievements in all subjects. You give your best effort and it shows in your work 

1/2K - Chizitaram- for showing perseverance and resilience in all subjects on a daily basis. 

2K - Zaniyah - For showing Integrity at all times.  

3G - Amina - For showing integrity by being honest. 

3/4C - India -  for always showing integrity  

4G - Dev- for always showing integrity 

5/6V - Amel - aspiration - aspiring to be the best version of himself in his learning  

5/6C - Bonnie - for showing such kindness towards a peer who was feeling down.  

5/6W - Desire - for showing integrity. She is always doing the right thing, even when no one is looking 



Attendance 

 

W/C - 6th March 2023 

Star class goes to 1/2K with 99.2% 

W/C - 13th March 2023 

Star class goes to 2K with 96.3% 

Dates for Diary 

 

• Monday 20th March - EYFS special person day - 8.30am - 9.30am - Special person invited to 

attend. 

• Tuesday 21st March - World Poetry Day 

• Friday 24th March - 4G Sharing Assembly  

• Wednesday 29th March - Eggtravagant Egg Competition deadline  

• Thursday 30th March - EYFS & KS1  Daffodil Breakfast - Children only  



• Thursday 30th March - Phonic screen check meeting for Year 1 parents 

• Friday 31st March - End of Term - School Finishes at 2pm  

• Thursday 18th May - RSHE (Relationship, Sex & Health Education) Rescheduled  

Community News! 

 



 

Contact Us 

 

 



Sudbourne Primary School 

21 Mandrell Road  

Brixton  

London 

SW2 5EP 

0207 274 7631 

admin@sudbourne.com 
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